Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for September 24, 2013
Regular Meeting ( High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Susan Baird, and Bev DeNune

Directors: Dan McDonnell, Milly Shaffer, and Debbie Maroldy
Members: Barb Triplett and Robert Shaffer

President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm.  (Adjourned 8:05pm)

Tom moved to waive the reading of the minutes, second by Barb, motion passed.

President’s Report: 


No Report
Vice President’s Report: 

No Report
Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Review of activity showed our present account balance as $3,716.87.

Old Business:

· Banquet Review and Discussion; All the Officers and Directors were very disappointed in the facility, service, quality of food, and parking.  All agreed that we need to look for other alternative facilities. Other facilities were discussed, but found to be expensive.  The Board did not want to increase the ticket prices and decided to look at other alternatives.  It was suggested they the Board look into the possibility of having the banquet at Emswiler’s Farm Pavilion.  Barb suggested a theme of “Down on the Farm”.  Keep it simple and inquire if Buddy and Kay (Old Summit Towne) would cater the event.  Barb volunteered to Chair the committee and check with Mr. Emswiler and Buddy.
· President Tom’s Resignation: After seven years, Tom has decided to step down as President for personal reasons.  Barb moved to accept Tom’s resignation, second by Debbie, motion passed.  Tom agreed to continue to assist in many matters and mentor the new President.
New Business: 

· New Officers:  After a lengthy discussion Barb suggested that if Susan would accept the President’s position, she would accept the Vice-Presidents position and Tom would accept the Director’s position.  Are parties agreed and the motion was made by Dan, second by Millie, motion passed.
· Association Future:  Dan expressed concern over the absence of both Officers and Volunteers in the Association.  The Board agreed that no matter what, we would continue our existence if for nothing more than to fulfill our stated purpose; the scholarship fund and provide communications.

· Scholarship Fund:  Barb moved to deposit $1,500 into the scholarship fund with the Licking County Foundation, second by Millie, motion passed.
We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Thursday of the month…..    

Next meeting will be 6:30pm Tuesday, October 22nd at the High School Media Center.

Debbie moved to adjourn, second by Bev, motion passed.
Submitted by: Tom Dunkle, Director
